
March 21 , 2012 

SUBMITTED VIA EMAIL TO: JASON@TRUTHOUT.ORG 

Jason Leopold 
Deputy Managing Editor/Investigative Reporter 
1669 Benedict Canyon Drive 
Beverly Hills, CA 90210 

Re: DHS/OS/PRIV 12-0079 

Dear Mr. Leopold: 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

Homeland 
Security 

This is the final response to your Freedom oflnformation Act (FOIA) request to the Department 
ofHomeland Security (DHS), dated and received in this office on November 15, 2011. You are 
seeking all Department of Homeland Security emails, memos, letters, audio/video, transcripts, 
reports, and threat assessments, related to a movement titled "U.S. Day of Rage". 

In phone conversation with our office on November 21, 2011, you agreed to narrow the scope of 
your request to include responsive records from senior DHS officials only. 

We are granting your request under the FOIA, Title 5 U.S.C. § 552, as amended, and DHS' 
implementing regulations, 6 C.F.R. Chapter I and Part 5. After carefully reviewing the 
responsive documents, I determined that they are appropriate for public release. They are 
enclosed in their entirety; no deletions or exemptions have been claimed. 

Provisions of the FOIA allow us to recover part of the cost of complying with your request. In 
this instance, because the cost is below the $14 minimum, there is no charge. 

If you need to contact our office concerning this request, please call 866-431-0486 and refer to 
DHS/OS/PRIV 12-0079. 

Enclosure(s): Responsive Records, 3 pages 

Sincerely, 

James V.M.L. Holzer, I 
Director 
Disclosure and FOIA Operations 


